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Achieving success in a caring and creative environment. 

Principalôs message 

Wonthaggi Secondary College 

The 2019 school year is nearly over! 

Wow! Time can really fly by! 

Staff and students in the College are well 

and truly involved in preparing for the 2019 

school year, while also completing all the 

important requirements for 2018.  

The finalisation of subject selections and 

timetables is ongoing, in readiness not only 

for the 2019 school year, but also for the 

important Headstart programs undertaken by 

students this year.  For example, the Year 

11 students of 2018 have already completed 

their exams and have now commenced their 

2019 Year 12 program.  Other year levels, 

Years 8 to 11 in 2019, will follow with similar 

programs over the next few weeks. 

 

Our new 2019 Year 7 students, nearly 280 

of them, will attend their particularly im-

portant Induction Day on December 11. 

If you have any questions about your childôs 

program over the next hectic few weeks, 

please donôt hesitate to contact the General 

Office at either Campus. 

 

In amongst the planning for next year, there  

has been, and will continue, to be many  

other activities.  The Health & PE Week, zoo 

trips, Spine Poetry competition, table tennis,  

tennis, cricket, Shrine excursions, senior Art 

Show, Drama performances, Year 9 camps, 

Year 12 Graduation and exams, are all ex-

amples of just some of the many ñextraò  

opportunities that have occurred in recent 

weeks for our students.  We also currently 

have our dedicated HPV team competing at 

the annual Maryborough HPV event ï go 

Wonthaggi Wizard!  Thanks to all who have 

coordinated and supported all events.   

 

On the ñnew buildingò site, things have  
continued to progress particularly well.  We  
remain on track for launching our new senior 
campus at the start of the 2020 school year. 
   
Currently our conversations with this work 
revolve around furniture needs and the  
fitting out of classrooms, offices, etc.  It is a 
very exciting time to be at WSC. 
 
Darren Parker 
College Principal 

Wonthaggi Secondary College 
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Campion Education 

Leaving class 

We ask parents to please try to avoid arranging out of 
school appointments that require pick-ups during class 
times so as to minimise the disruption to their childôs 
learning and that of other students. We would appreciate 
your support in this matter so that office staff do not need 
to make announcements or make class visits which can 
negatively impact on lessons.  
 
Below are our bell times to assist you with your planning 
of pick-up times for your childôs appointments: 

Unit 1 ï 9.12 to 10.00am 

Unit 2 ï 10.02 to 10.50am 

 Recess ï 10.50 to 11.22am 

Unit 3 ï 11.22 to 12.10pm 

Unit 4 ï 12.12 to 1.00pm 

 Lunch ï 1.00 to 1.45pm 

Unit 5 ï 1.52 to 2.40pm 

Unit 6 ï 2.42 to 3.30pm 

Saver Plus 

Please note that our bookseller, Campion Education, closed their Drouin office at the end of October. 
 

Books can still be purchased from Campionôs Berwick store at 1/5 Intrepid Street, Berwick, which is a similar  
travel time as Drouin from Wonthaggi. You will not need to source books elsewhere if you return your child/s 

booklist back to the school by the December 11 deadline. 
 

The 2019 booklists will be handed out to students during Headstart week for each year level.  

Please make sure your child attends Headstart in order to receive their Booklist for next year. 
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WSC Art Show 2018ðresults 

Congratulations to the following students for winning the People's Choice Awards at the recent Senior Art Show. A 
fantastic 250 votes were placed during the exhibition and each student won a voucher to continue their art practice at 
home. Congratulations again �W�R���&�D�L�J�D�Q���0�H�D�G�H���Z�K�R���Z�R�Q���W�K�H���+�H�Q�U�\���+�D�P�P�R�Q�G���$�Z�D�U�G���I�R�U���E�H�V�W���D�U�W�Z�R�U�N���L�Q���V�K�R�Z�� 
 
Peopleôs Choice Awards: Elly Wingfield   Year 12, Art.   "Your sanity or mine" 

    Tanisha Wookey   Year 11, Studio Art.  "Fear" 

    Madison Dowson   Year 10, Studio Art.  "Skull"  

 

- Genevieve Manhal  (Head of Art, McBride Campus) 


